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Staff Development Day 

Monday 29th January  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Students return 

Tuesday 30th January 

A week of swimming has seen the students swimming strokes 

and survival skills improve greatly. We are a school that enjoys 

inspiring students to try new sports and give them the skills so 

that they can participate in sports that their community runs. 

Sporting Schools grants allow us to create these opportunities 

for you child at zero cost to you. Next year we have applied and 

been successful in acquiring a sporting grant. We are now in the 

process of planning tennis and athletics for 2018.  

The school is planning the 150th celebration of Laggan Public 

which we are very excited about. Brochures have been placed 

around at businesses to let people know of the upcoming cele-

bration. If you or someone you know has memorabilia about 

Laggan Public, would you please encourage them to share just 

for the 150th? The date set for this is Saturday 7th April. 

It was wonderful to see all the families of the students at last 

night’s presentation. Thank you to all parents who supported 

and assisted throughout the year. A special thank you to Paul 

Mills, Lisa Matthews, Brian Treacy and Nan Joyce Treacy for 

helping to get everything ready. The community organisations 

that support small schools know how important it is for        

children to be assisted and encouraged in their educational  

pursuits. We hope to see you next year for another successful 

year. 

The staff at Laggan are dedicated and caring adults who go 

above and beyond their job description to make sure that the 

school is a happy, safe and well-functioning environment for all  

families. I am proud and grateful to be able to work with the 

staff at Laggan and look forward to continuing in the position 

for term 1 2018. 

Wendy Lyons 

Relieving Principal 
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Snake Risk Management Guidance 

Work Health and Safety Directorate 

Snakes may occasionally enter school sites.     

 If you encounter a snake 

* Remain calm and motionless      * Leave the snake alone 

* Move slowly to a safe distance.     * Alert staff and students 

Term 4 swimming 

program 
 

The weather has finally improved  

and our swimming lessons have 

been fantastic. Students have made  

wonderful progress in confidence 

and skill whilst learning about how 

to be safer in and around the water 

Well done students!! 



Notice from the NSW Department of Transport 

This is a reminder regarding students who need to re-apply for School Student Transport Scheme (SSTS)  

travel in 2018 

 Students who hold an School Student Transport Scheme entitlement and are changing grade bands i.e.    

going from year 2 to 3 or year 6 to 7 and changing school, and students whose entitlement was approved 

under a medical condition, should have received notification by email or post informing them of the pending 

expiry of their entitlement. Term Buss Pass holders will have also received notification. 

 Students enquiring about a pending cancellation should be advised to go online to https://

apps.transport.nsw.gov.au/ssts/updateDetails to update their details or apply for next year’s entitlement. 

Students changing residential address will also need to go online to update their information. 

 Applications need to be submitted before 31 December 2017 to ensure students’ entitlements are updated 

and their current card is not cancelled. If their application is submitted after 31 December 2017, the system 

will automatically cancel their card and a new one will need to be issued. 

 Students who do not need to re-apply: Students who are changing grade band and are remaining at the 

same school and same residential address will not receive notification and do not need to reapply.     The 

system now automatically validates a student’s on-going eligibility if they’re at the same school and going 

from infants to primary or primary to secondary. Where a student meets the new eligibility the system will 

automatically update their entitlement and card.  

Students in the Opal network applying for an SSTS or Term Bus Pass entitlement for the first time will re-

ceive their card at their nominated postal address.  Cards will be mailed out during the 3rd week of January 

2018.  

Students residing in Rural and Regional (R&R) areas should receive their new travel pass at the commence-

ment of the new school year in 2018. Note: some R&R operators do not issue travel passes. Students should 

check with their operator for more information. 

 

Community Notices 



As the weather is warming up and swimming lessons are fast approaching, the students 

are reminded to wear a hat whenever out in the sun, to wear sunscreen and a rash shirt 

when swimming.  



Make history come alive these school holi-

days with the Heritage Raider program at the 

Bradman Centre. Kids and adults have the 

chance to interact with precious artefacts and 

rare images from the Museum’s rich archives. 

A tour behind the scenes where the magic of 

capturing cricket’s heritage is created is in-

cluded in the 2 hour program. 

Everyone who signs up to the Heritage Raider 

program receives a take home Heritage Raid-

er Kit and Souvenir Ticket. 

  

The program runs from 10:30am – 12:30pm 

on select days and can be booked online. For 

more information or to purchase tickets, 

please go to www.bradman.com.au. 



School Holiday Workshop: Dotty         

Fireworks Mural @ Crookwell Library 

Celebrate the New Year by creating a 

dotty fireworks mural. 

When: 11am - 12pm Tuesday               

23rd  January 2018 

Ages: 5 - 14 years. 

Cost: $5 per person or $10 for a family. 

R.S.V.P. Monday 22nd January,           

4845 1231. 

Please wear old clothes or a painting 

smock. 

Crookwell Neighbourhood Centre 

Vacation Care  

Please see the  program attached 

on the following page of this 

newsletter for planned activities 

during January 2018. For more  

information please contact the 

Crookwell Neighbourhood centre 

on  

PH: 02 4832 1953 




